
ADAMS Accession no. ML21264A207



        September 20, 2021

emergency procedures were not in full compliance with Appendix G of NUREG-1556, Volume 1,
Revision 2, “Consolidated Guidance About Materials Licenses: Program-Specific Guidance About
Portable Gauge Licensees”. Liberty Geotech has revised our training program and emergency
procedures to be in compliance with Appendix G. All Liberty Geotech active gauge users
underwent additional training in accordance with the standards set by the NRC. In addition, all
future employees will be trained in accordance with NRC requirements prior to gauge operation.
Full compliance was achieved on August 3, 2021, when training on Appendix G was performed.

Please notify me if the measures that we have taken are not sufficient to resolve the violations. I
am looking forward to working with the NRC to implement safe and secure operations utilizing the
nuclear materials within our possession.

Respectfully,

Ben Vance, P.E.
President
Liberty Geotechnical Engineering, Inc.

Distribution:
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Carol Hill, Licencing Assistant
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